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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 3rd November 2014
Present:
Stuart Harries
Chairman


Mark Sains
Secretary


Chris Green
Treasurer


Dave Debnam
Vice President


Nathan Scott
Men’s Captain


Lynn Doyle
Ladies’ Captain


Helen Morris

Andy Ward


Kim Caddy

Zena Ellis

Thom Darby

1 Chairman’s Comments
Following the AGM, I am very proud to continue in the position of chairman, and I should like to take this opportunity to thank all of you for your continued support. I would also like to welcome Kim Caddy, Zena Ellis and Thom Darby to the committee, and thank Elaine Harries, Simon Cain and Tony Green for all of their contributions. After many years as Club Captains, Bill Barratt and Karen Ashby have stepped down, and have been replaced by Nathan Scott and Lynn Doyle, and I am sure that you will all be behind me in giving them your full support.


We have also chosen our club charity for the year, the Alzheimer’s Society, which was nominated by Tony Riley. The fundraising has already started, and will continue with a raffle to win one of the club’s complimentary places to the Milton Keynes and Edinburgh marathons.


As happened last year, the first fixture in the Three Counties Cross Country League and the Love Luton Half Marathon fell on the same day. I can fully appreciate that club members want to support their local event, and congratulate everyone who took part. However, I was also very glad to see that we were still able to submit a full team for the cross-country, which not all participating clubs managed. Hopefully the next fixture won’t be as problematic, and I would urge you to listen to the appeals from your club captains and represent your club whenever you can.


The efforts of two of our club members have been recognised in the nominations for this year’s Luton’s Best Awards, and I wish Bill Barratt and Dave Hall every success at the awards presentation on the 28th of the month.


Finally, as many of you know, last month we very sadly lost Alan Taylor and Tom Callery. Both were long-standing club regulars, and both were always extremely generous with their time and their praise. Our club will be a poorer place without them, and they will both be greatly missed.
2 Apologies
No apologies were received.
3 Previous Minutes

The minutes for October were agreed and accepted.
4 Matters Arising
DD is to update the website with the new UKA member’s affiliation price (£12) and also update the annual subscription cost.
5 Secretary Report

Correspondence was received about the Eastern Veterans Athletics Club meeting series. The club had previously entered teams, but it has become increasingly awkward to enter a team.
There are 3 marathons with places for club members: London (with the annual club ballot), and Edinburgh and Milton Keynes with a place for each for a charity raffle.

Correspondence received for the National XC entry forms (MS passed on to NS/LD), and DD passed on the relevant forms for the Southern XC.
· MS was asked to book a coach to Brighton

· DD also suggested a Youth Hostel for Brighton if people wanted to stay after the XC
6 Treasurer’s Report

Cash: Approx £742
Bank: £11,702.18
Deposit: £104.11

Thom Darby was still to pass on a little of the charity money collected from the previous year.
CG suggested closing the deposit account, and the committee agreed.

7 Running Report by Nathan Scott and Lynn Doyle for Events in October 2014
21st September A late entry for September but one I feel we should include in Octobers report saw Alison Sugars run a PB at Leighton 10 and collect 1st V35 as she crossed the line in 1:14:01. What a great way to start a race report!
Also the end of the month saw Dave Hall complete his epic journey from John O’Groats to Lands end. Words cannot do justice to what Dave has achieved over the last 40 days. There is still time to sponsor him so don’t think you are too late to do so. For those of you that don’t know Dave, he is usually found sitting quietly somewhere and doesn’t say much……
4th / 5th October With a huge number of PB's recorded in September it seemed the run continued into October. The first weekend alone saw a remarkable amount of shiny new PB's starting with a weekend double for Kate Neale where she ran a 5k PB at St Albans Park Run on the Saturday and a 10km PB on the Sunday at Willow 10k. Kate was joined by Willie Ellingham (new PB), Tom Willis (new PB) and Finbar Willis who all raced well. Well done to all. 
Kim Caddy completed another triathlon in a PB time as she took on the super sprint course over in Bedford. Bournemouth marathon proved to be a good course for both Liz Davies and Glynn Simmons who both completed the course in great times, this was a first marathon for Liz so an extra well done to her. Not the only marathoners though as Nikki Cox travelled up to Chester to complete the highly recommended Chester course. Although not a PB Nikki gave the course the thumbs up and advised fellow striders to give it ago. This was the second of four consecutive marathons for Nikki in her challenge for charity. Linda Scanlan and Mark Sains took on the first Panshanger Park Run race, this is not a Park Run for the faint hearted and was a good warm up for the upcoming cross country season. To round off a great weekend of racing Gez took on the Blenheim half marathon a much tougher and hillier course than first expected. Last but in no way least was Chris Lamont who obtained a new V60 club record and landed 1st V60 as he completed the Standalone 10k race in 39:38. Terrific time Chris!
8th October The midweek event "Henlow 10" which has a great and loyal following saw a handful of Striders travel to the event. Lance Richardson, John chapman and Chris Lamont braving the conditions to take on this 10 mile point to point course. Well done lads! I hear it was a little wet?
12th October Proving a very busy day for our Striders. We had numerous Striders in action all around the country as Daniel Mann and Paul Davies completed the Herts 10k. The weather was much improved over last year’s torrential washout! Liz Rollinson, Miriam Tedder and Kim Caddy gave strong performances at the Ware 10 mile race as Liz secured a 1st place Vet 35 and the ladies came second overall as a team, well done the three of you. Finbar Willis was again back in action also at the Ware 10m.
Paul Keech, Lynn Doyle, Stewart Reid, and Amanda Rankin completed the Ridgeway 15k. Paul, Lynn and Amanda all recorded a new PB over the unique distance. While Stewart secured a V40 PB. Great running.
Chris Hunter smashed her previous half marathon PB at the Royal Parks half marathon, Showing that this truly is a PB course and why the event is so tough to get in too.
Another first time marathoner (there’s a lot about this month!!) travelled all the way up to Yorkshire. Geri Tate crossed the line in an impressive 3hr 47 minutes and I think this shows there is a lot more to come from this up and coming strider. Keep going Geri, you’re doing a great job!
A travelling Strider in the shape of Kieran Fitzpatrick travelled all the way to Budapest to complete the marathon there. A great time of 4:28:59 saw Kieran home.
Finally Nikki Cox completed her 3rd marathon in as many weekends by completing the Isle of Wight Marathon is a time of 5:08:09. Just one more to go Nikki!
18th \ 19th October Kate Neale was once again PB hunting on the St Albans Park Run course and once again managed to hammer the PB down. This lady is on super fuel!
Although not officially one of the three counties cross country courses the Ampthill trophy race is a toughly, unfortunately I was.... er... busy that day but a number of Striders did take to the course including Paul Davies and Pat Cosgrove. These two went head to head with Pat just beating Paul by just over a minute. Pat hasn't mentioned his win.... Much! With the boys battling it out between them Alison Sugars calmly finished between them to secure her 1st place V35 and some more silverware to add to the ever expanding collection. Also to run the trophy was Liz Davies who finished in 46:33 securing a new PB.
Amanda Rankin took on the "chicks chase" 10k over in Milton Keynes and crossed the line in an impressive time of 1:02. 
Further afield saw Lee Murphy travel to the land of windmills and tulips for the Amsterdam marathon. Narrowly missing out on yet another sub three time, Lee soared over the line in 3:01:51. Although not a PB, Lee was delighted to land a seasons best. Top effort. Well done.
This event also signified the 4th and final marathon that Nikki Cox had run over 4 consecutive weekends for charity. A superb effort by Nikki and now time for a well-earned rest. Also to make the trip to Amsterdam was the newly appointed Ladies captain Lynn Doyle and Hilary Adams, both completed the half marathon and it was great to hear of Hilary’s return to racing as this was her first race in many years.
26th\27th October Although the numbers were down due to the Luton half we had 11 Striders turn out for the first event of the season. The women's team (all three of them) ran well with Alison Sugars leading the way, Captain Lynn and Liz Davies also scoring to ensure the women's team finished in 8th place out of 13 teams, well done girls. 
The men's team consisted of (in order of scoring) Mark Sains, Pat Cosgrove, Nathan Scott, Paul Davies, Ben Bodsworth, Andy Durrant, Stuart Read and Matthew Crossland. The outstanding performance from the Men's team has to be Pat, with a great solid run he was a man on a mission, well done Pat, keep that form up for the season. The men's team finished 10th out of 13 teams. So overall, Striders sits in 8th place out of 13 after event 1. Not a bad effort for 11 runners but I am hoping to see a much bigger turn out for the next event, your club needs you!!
The Love Luton Half Marathon saw a huge number of Striders take to the start line in our towns’ yearly event. The Striders that took part are, John Chapman, Liz Rollinson, Miriam Tedder, Kelvin Chadwick, Willie Ellingham, Pat Blessing, Gez Fallon, Amanda Rankin, Chris Hunter, Kate Neale, Chris Lamont, Peter Breslin, Daniel Mann, Paul Keech, Nick Sandle, Finbar Willis, Geri Tate, Thom Darby, Dave Debnam, Tony Riley, Lance Richardson, and Kim Caddy. I think you will agree this is a superb turnout to represent our local race. Let’s hope that next year we can agree a date that doesn’t clash with cross country. Well done to everyone who took part on home soil the photos are online and you look fantastic, well, most of you!
Slightly further afield Judy and Andy Reid once again headed down south to Portsmouth to complete the 10 mile Great South run. Both having a fantastic race and the weather wasn’t as bad as previous years either.
Please remember to put your names down on the race record sheet if you wish to be included in this report. If your names not down you can't bask in the glory. 
Happy running everyone and stay safe, remember with the nights (and mornings) now dark, please remember to be seen!
8 Strider of the Month

Strider of the Month was awarded t0:

· Kate Neale – for her enthusiasm and recent PBs
· Paul Keech – for his Ridgeway 15k races, and general running

9 AGM
All agreed that it went well, and was a good venue (apart from the initial car parking being busy due to the nearby football practice).
SH also announced that we didn’t get charged!

10 Social Nights
There has been no further correspondence from Stopsley Working Mens Club about their license applications.
We need to consider the Christmas social (18th Dec), with SH to ask at Crawly Green Social Club

For ‘normal’ socials, we could consider the Barrels.

· LD organised a a social for 20th Nov (to start with), with SH to announce and DD to add to website

We will raffle the Edinburgh marathon place in November (along with the London club ballots), and the MK place in December.

11 A.O.B

AW asked about whether people would attending the funerals of Alan Taylor and Tom Callery. It was determined that Stopsley Striders would have some representatives at both
AW asked about whether the club would consider British Triathlon Federation affiliation. The committee could see no reason why not, but need to know the costs and admin involved.

· MS  & AW to investigate

DD raised that Hitchin was trying to organise a Parkrun.

HM asked about putting some money towards the requested charities for Alan Taylor and Tom Caleery, and the committee voted for. There was also a discussion about have a memorial or possible award for the family. Exact details are to be discussed at the next committee meeting (with an item on the agenda)

MS checked whether it was possible to do a Level 2 coaching course. The committee agreed.

NS mentioned carpooling for the XC events.

· MS mentioned that Daniel Mann may be able to help

· SH/NS to announce

The question of future Striders races was raised.

· SH suggested using the XC course for a trail run

· More discussion to occur at the next meeting (with the item added to the agenda)
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